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Vicar’s letter 
       Remembering 

If walls could talk what extraordinary memories the walls of our church might speak of. 
day in day out for centuries. Ordinary people of our parish have entered its doors bringing 
with them their hopes and anxieties, thanksgivings and longings. In times of celebration 
and sorrow - at key moments of life - our church building has provided space, solidity and 
solace.   

Communities change, new generations appear but our church stands as a witness to the 
presence of people before us: the memorials to their lives and aspirations, and the build-
ing to their generosity, commitment and faith. 

Sometimes in church, when we pray the Lord’s Prayer, I muse at how the walls must be 
soaked in this verse - having absorbed the same words, the same hopes, the same long-
ings - words which connect us not just to God but also to one another. In a world where 
little stands still, walk into our church and the stillness, dependency and peace is almost 
palpable. 

November is a month for remembering. All Souls, All Saints and Remembrance Sunday 
encourage us to remember the lives of those who have gone before us. 

For many, St Peter’s Church - which has known each generation and which is strong 
enough to hold both grief and hope together - is, for many, the place to come and re-
member them. 

It may be you wish to use one of the specific days of remembrance to spend time this 
month to come and reflect upon those who have since died.  

 

It may be, however, that you just need reminding that the church is open in daylight 
hours, allowing space for when you need it, to come and sit and feel its peace.  

Susannah 
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Churchwardens’ Notes               

              Thanks go to those who took part in the annual sponsored bike ride in aid of the 
    Beds & Herts Historic Churches Trust – Andrew, Mark, Nicky, Hector and David. 
The sum of £640 was raised, half of which will go towards maintaining the fabric of St 
Peter’s, Tewin.  Thanks also go to the check-in people and the cake makers who helped 
to make the day run smoothly. 

As last month ended, a memorial service was held at St Peter’s in thanks for the life of 
Marian Meads, a long-time member of our congregation. An opportunity for further com-
memoration of departed loved-ones will be our All Souls service at 6.30 pm on 4

th
 No-

vember. There is a list at the back of the church if you would like to add a name to be 
read out at that service of choral evensong. 

After nearly 50 years, we are planning a fresh look for the monthly news about our par-
ish. The present intention is that from January next year the Parish News will be re-
placed by the ‘Tewin Magazine’ in A5 format. In cooperation with the Parish Council, this 
will include fuller coverage of the Council proceedings and information on matters of in-
terest in the village, such as planning and services issues. It will also carry the Council 
Annual Report. 

There will be space to cover local activities, clubs, and businesses established in the vil-
lage. Hopefully the price will remain the same as the current Parish News, which is £6 
per year for 12 copies when paid as an annual subscription. It would be good if every 
household in the village subscribed to this new ‘Tewin Magazine’. However, for those 
who do not wish to subscribe, an abridged edition containing only formal reports from the 
Parish Council will be delivered to them on an intermittent basis as published during the 
year. We hope that you will continue to subscribe to the magazine and will encourage 
others to do likewise. 

As mentioned in our ‘Notes’ for September, our search continues for a solution to our 
need for space at the church for the use of children during service times and for other 
social purposes. To this end, we had a further meeting with the Diocesan Advisory Com-
mittee on 17

th
 October. Both internal and external solutions were discussed against their 

experience with over 400 churches in the St Albans diocese. We look forward to receiv-
ing their report. Meanwhile we have canvassed opinion from some of the regular mem-
bers of the church and will be considering the best way forward. 

As you will see from details elsewhere in this ‘News’, our Christmas Market will be on 
24

th
 November between 12 noon and 3pm. We look forward to seeing you there. A little 

further ahead, the St Peter’s Carol Service is scheduled for 6.30pm on 16 December; 
and a Children’s Activity Morning in the church on 22

nd
 December. 

              Pete and Mike 

 

Specific Occasions for Remembrance at St Peter’s 

All Souls Evensong - 4
th
 November, 6:30pm 

Time for reflection on those we have loved who have died. If you would like loved ones 
specifically remembered during this service please add their names to the list at the 
back of church. 
Remembrance Sunday 11

th
 November, 10.50am                                                        

Beginning with an act of Remembrance around the war memorial. 
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     News from Delhi 

In September we were delighted to receive a card with a photograph of Dave 
and Rine Ingleby with their, children Sem and Joanna.  They all looked happy and re-
laxed in a three-wheeled taxi somewhere in New Delhi. 
Dave wrote a short note to everyone at St Peter’s.  He and Rine’s work seems to be go-
ing well and the housing projects with which he is involved in a very poor part of New 
Delhi, are progressing.  Rine continues her work with the Burmese refugees but strug-
gles with the limited resources. 
The family were in England in late May and early June.  Dave’s parents helped to fund 
their flight to the UK as they were missing their grandchildren.  They all enjoyed time 
spent with family and friends and our wet, cool summer was a welcome relief from the 
heat of New Delhi.  The children enjoyed wearing their raincoats [a great novelty] and 
being free to play outside - not possible where they live in New Delhi.  They all returned 
to India well, happy and refreshed. 

Elizabeth Wilson 
CMS Contact Link 

The next Welwyn Team Men's Breakfast is on  
Saturday 10

th
 November, in New Church House -  8.00 for 8.15am                                  

The Speaker will be: Col Kevin FitzGerald, TD, DL, CFCIPD 

Kevin is Hon. Director of CPRE Hertfordshire, of which he has been a member for over 
20 years. 
He is a Deputy Lieutenant of Hertfordshire and the County President of the Royal British 
Legion. As it is the day before Remembrance Sunday Kevin will be talking about “The 
British Legion.” 

Tickets at £6 each are available in advance from Graham Spring (01707 375499) 

St Peter’s Christmas Market  

As most of you now know, this year’s market at the Memorial Hall will be on Saturday, 
24

th
 November, at noon. We would like to remind you that we will need donations cover-

ing a wide variety of items: 

Tombola prizes, gifts (unused presents perhaps), toys, quality books, Christmas decora-
tions, cakes, sweets and preserves, plants and jewellery. There is also a bric-a-brac stall 
but we do not take items more suited for the jumble sale! 

If you can help in any way or have donations for us, do get in touch with Clare Rawlins 
on 717552 or Nick Whiting on 717230. We can call to collect if needed. 
 

Your support is much appreciated. 
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      Manager:  Bev Barraclough  01438 717929 
 
  Last month l asked for volunteers for Sunday morning between 9am-12noon 
  and to those who responded, “Thank you”.  But now we have got to the 
‘desperate’ stage.  If we do not get the help needed, the shop will have to close on Sun-
days and this would be a great shame because at the moment lots of you come for your 
last minute items - fresh bread, papers etc. and, of course, the café is still popular.  We 
are willing to pay a small wage for someone who could do it regularly with help from the 
volunteers.  This would suit someone of any age but you must be over 16years old. 
Training would be given but it isn't difficult and you would meet some lovely people along 
the way.  PLEASE - is there anyone out there or anyone you know who would like a little 
pocket money and would SAVE OUR SHOP from closing on a Sunday? 
For more information contact either our manager, Bev, at the shop or Kay on 798441. 

October brings Halloween so look out for horrible sweeties and gifts for the occasion! 

Thank you to all who attended the recent Coffee Morning.  It was great to see you all and 
although it was free you all very kindly donated and bought beautiful cakes.  The craft 
stalls were also well received with some unusual items to buy.   

Our next event will be the ‘Carols Around The Christmas Tree’ on 20
th
 December.         

Although it seems a long way off we have to order the Christmas Tree in September so 
you can see it’s been on our minds for some months!  More news next month. 
 
Linda Crawford, Chairman, Friends of Tewin  

Tewin Memorial Hall Supporters Club — Registered Charity no. 308158   

Results for the September 2012 draw 

1st     £63      Ann Horsman, Harwood Close  2nd    £38      Sabine Stanley, Harwood Close 

3rd     £13      Andrew Whawell, Lower Green  3rd     £13     David Laming, Orchard Road 

 

Membership forms from Lisa Bove [Tel 798546] or lisa.bove@btinternet.com 
Tewin Stores or any member of the Hall Committee 

A community shop run by the village for the village 

Do you want to make a difference in our community?  Are you looking for a fresh new 
challenge? 

Tewin Stores has been running successfully for over 4 years, and we need someone to 
join the committee in taking the business forward. 

This is a Voluntary position as Treasurer and would perhaps suit someone who is famil-
iar with accounts, PAYE and VAT. 

If this might be of interest to you, please contact: 

Chris Haden on 01438 717715 or  

Kay Adams on 01438 798441 
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‘Screen on the Green’ Tewin presents …. 

         Monday, 19
th 

 November at 7.45pm, Tewin Memorial Hall 

                 ‘The Dish’ 2000    

… the acclaimed Australian historical comedy/drama about how the world will always re-
member when Apollo XI blasted off for the moon.  But few recall how that event was 
transmitted to the world - via a cobbled-together Australian satellite dish plonked in the 
middle of a suburban sheep farm. Based on a true story, ‘The Dish’ takes a smart, funny 
look at the differing cultural attitudes between Australia and the U.S. while revisiting one 
of the greatest events in history.  

Doors open at 7pm for tea/coffee and biscuits - included in the price.  Sweets, soft drinks, 
ice-cream and snacks will be on sale, or bring your own wine - and glasses please!   

Tickets £4, from Tewin Stores or reserve on line from sotgtw@hotmail.co.uk 

An All-time Record Jumble Sale! 

      Once again, Tewin has achieved a record Jumble Sale with takings on the 
      day of over £3,240, smashing the previous record by almost £600. Fore-
      casts of inclement weather caused a downfall in attendance but, as we’ve 
found in the past, this often results in greater sales because people are able to access 
stalls more easily. 

We also had a record donation of goods, so much so there was concern that we would-
n’t be able to sort them in time. However, anyone doubting the work ethic in this coun-
try, should have come along to the Memorial Hall on the Friday afternoon and evening 
before the sale, and from 9am on the Saturday. The amount of effort and commitment 
put into the setting up, collecting, sorting and selling was extraordinary, with people of 
all ages knuckling down to make sure everything was ready for the start time. Some of 
our helpers were in their 80’s, and others in their teens – with one young helper having 
given birth only two weeks before – and she only left because the baby needed feeding! 

All these people, plus those who served welcome hot drinks, deserve a gold medal! The 
Memorial Committee is grateful to them all, and to the generous donors of goods. With-
out you, there would be no Jumble Sale, and therefore no much needed finance to help 
keep our lovely Memorial Hall open. So to everyone involved, please accept our heart-
felt thanks for all your efforts, and please note that we hope to see you at the next Jum-
ble Sale on Saturday, 9

th
 March 2013 – please keep the date free! 

Many thanks. 

Todd Canton,  
on behalf of The Tewin Memorial Hall Committee 

 
 

Second-Hand Book Sale 

SATURDAY, 3rd NOVEMBER: 10.00am – 4pm at Tewin Memorial Hall 

An enormous display of books in all categories will be on sale at very low prices. There 
will also be children’s books and jigsaws. Refreshments will be available, and Entrance 
is Free so do comealong and browse at your leisure. 

If you have any queries, or wish to donate books or jigsaws, please phone either of the 
following: Linda Crawford 717538 or David Gregg 717544 

The Tewin Memorial Hall Committee 

mailto:socgtw@hotmail.co.uk
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‘Jazz Night’ in Tewin 

Monday, 3
rd

 December in Tewin Memorial Hall – 7.30 for 7.45pm 

This is a great opportunity to start off the festive season in style with an even-
ing of Jazz, Swing, Ballads and Blues from the Lawrence Lewis/Stewart Curtis 

Quintet, featuring local resident, Lawrence Lewis, on Tenor Sax, and multi-
instrumentalist Stewart Curtis on Saxes, Clarinet and Flute. 

Doors open at 7.30pm with the first session starting at 7.45pm. Then at 9.00pm you can 
enjoy a Fish and Chip Supper, followed by the second session of music at 9.30pm. This 
really is an evening not to be missed with tickets costing just £15, which includes the 
Fish and Chip Supper. You only need to bring your own drinks, glasses and corkscrews 
to complete a really great evening. 

So be sure to book early to avoid disappointment.  

Just phone: Charlotte on 01438 798680, or Lawrence on 07591057341 

Welwyn Floral Group  -  2012 Programme 

7th November Gill McGregor -  ‘Winter is Nigh’ 

5th December Lesley Sturdy -  ‘Christmas is Coming’ 
 

Look out for our 2013 meetings schedule in the next issue of the Tewin Parish News! 

 
We meet 1st Wednesday each month, The Civic Centre, Welwyn AL6 9ER at 7.30pm 

Visitors/New members always welcome.  Enquiries/Tickets 01438 798611 — Visitors £5 

Tewin Tennis Club News 

Our tournament Finals Day turned out to be the hottest day in September so our plucky 
finalists filled up their water bottles and prepared for combat! 

 

Congratulations to all winners, and you’ll get your engraved cups soon! Commiserations 
to all runners up, and hope the socks are proving useful! 

Diminishing light does restrict us slightly, but we are hardy types and continue to bash 
balls around! 

After half term, coaching will continue indoors at Gosling Stadium. 

As ever, for coaching call Steve (07912-075651) 

Membership call Val (012992-582451) 

 Winner[s] Runner[s] up 

Men’s singles Toby Kirkham Peter Marshall 

Ladies’ singles Angie Watson Jane Southey 

Men’s doubles Steve Stott & Keith Duerden Toby Kirkham & Gerry Murphy 

Ladies’ doubles Viv Campbell Davis & Eileen Doyle Val Winfield & Ruth Thomas 

Mixed doubles Angie Watson & John Purchase Toby Kirkham & Val Winfield 

Boys’ singles Jack Goode Max Judge 
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THACS - Tewin Horticultural Arts & Crafts Society 

Tuesday 27
th

 November - Visit to Queen’s House, Greenwich 

If you have booked your place on this trip, then please remember that the coach will 
leave the bus stop opposite the Rose & Crown at 9:00am sharp, leaving Greenwich for 
the return journey at 3:30pm. 

If you have not booked yet but would like to go, then there is still time (subject to availa-
bility). The prices for this trip are £11 for THACS members and £12 for non-members. 
Entry to the Queen’s House is free, so these prices are just for the coach fare covering 
return travel to the Queen’s House. Please fill in the booking form as soon as possible 
and send it, with your cheque (payable to THACS) to:- 

Jim Hall, 5 School Lane, Tewin, Welwyn, Herts AL6 0JR by Tuesday 20
th
 

November 2012. You can get the booking form from the THACS page on 
the Tewin website www.tewinvillage.co.uk or from Jim Hall on 07731 
381734 or email to jimjhall@o2.co.uk 

 
It’s a good time to join THACS 

Are you a member of THACS? If not, then now is a good time to join. Annual THACS 
membership runs from 1

st
 November 2012 to 31

st
 October 2013, so if you join now you 

will get a full year’s membership for your subscription. Membership still costs only £5 per 
person per year, which represents excellent value. 

THACS caters for a diverse variety of interests, so our range of activities should appeal 
to anyone with an interest in horticulture, arts & crafts, photography or culinary. Members 
receive a regular newsletter and also benefit from substantial discounts on THACS out-
ings and events, and discounted entry fees for the Spring and Autumn shows. 

In addition, THACS is affiliated to the Royal Horticultural Society (RHS) and consequent-
ly we can now bring our members their exclusive RHS membership offer for affiliated so-
cieties. Individual membership of the RHS is usually £51 per year, but (if you join THACS 
first) this offer enables you to get 30% discount on this for your first year of RHS mem-
bership, enabling you to join for £35.70. Joint RHS membership (for two adults at the 
same address) is usually £73 per year, but this offer enables you to get 30% discount on 
this for the first year of membership, enabling a couple to join for £51.10. You’ll need to 
pay by direct debit and join by 31

st
 January 2013, but you will also be able to save more 

money by receiving a £5 RHS shop/plant centre voucher. The discount and the voucher 
amount to a saving of £20.30 for individual membership and £21.90 for joint member-
ship, so it’s worth serious consideration. 

To find out more about THACS activities, please see the THACS page of the Tewin vil-
lage website www.tewinvillage.co.uk  You can download a membership form from the 
website, or get further details about joining THACS from the Hon. Treasurer, Malcolm 
Allen (phone 01438 798749 or e-mail m.allen47@googlemail.com) 

Macmillan Support Coffee Morning — 28/9/2012 

 
To everyone who came along to support us and to all those who gave much needed 
help ………. Thank you. 

We raised £640, which is magnificent! 

Ann Moon 
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Our News, October 2012 

I am writing on a beautiful afternoon when the sun is bright but the leaf colours and the 
  conkers in the car park tell us it is definitely autumn. Happily it was the day 
  chosen for Ladybird class to enjoy their autumn walk and bring back an over
  whelming quantity of leaves! Thank-you to all the mums who accompanied 
  them and made the outing all the safer and more enjoyable. 

By the time this reaches you, we will already have enjoyed our Prayer Group Supper. It 
is an annual event designed to give a welcome to our new parents, new staff and new 
governors. It always involves the most delicious cuisine, good company and an oppor-
tunity to understand how the school is held in prayer by the parents, staff and parish 
community. This is its eighth year in existence and we will have to start thinking of some 
extra spectacular way of celebrating its first decade in 2014. 

Our school always means to support local, national and international charities and       
this term we are giving our attention to the Salvation Army food collection at Tewin 
Stores as well as the Samaritan Purse Shoebox appeal. Children will be preparing these 
over the half term and we will hope to surpass last year’s outstanding total of 83 boxes! 

And now for a bit of trumpet blowing!!!  Our sports teams have been doing exceptionally 
well this term with a great start, winning against Stapleford…a thrashing more than a 
win, followed by winning against Puller the following week, both in netball and football. 
Well done us, and well done to the coaches. 

     Please know that you are very welcome to join us for the School’s Bon 
     fire Night celebrations on Friday, November 9

th
. This is for everyone -  

     those with children at the school and those without…and those with no  
     children at all! Gates open at 6.15pm and the display begins at 7.00pm.  
     Ticket costs are a bargain at £4.00 for adults, £2 for children and free for 
preschool age infants. Do come along - it is the talk of the town!  Refreshments will be 
on sale and it is a great night out. 

You are also very welcome to join us for the Christmas Tea Dance in the                  
School Hall on Thursday, December 6

th
 at 4.15pm. Refreshments will be                  

served and everyone is invited to join in or to watch from the sidelines if preferred. It is 
always great fun and we are very much hoping that lots of members of the Village Over 
50’s club will join us after their meeting on that same afternoon. 

Rev. Susannah Underwood leads our Worship every Wednesday in school at 10.25am 
and everyone in the community is warmly invited.  We can’t stretch to teas and coffees 
but you will have the pleasure of the children’s delightful singing and an opportunity to 
join together in prayer. 

The Staff Team 

 

 

 

 

 

  Headteacher:  Mrs A Simpson             
email: admin@tewincowper.herts.sch.uk            
              

     Tel:  01438 717378 

       

mailto:admin@tewincowper.herts.sch.uk
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The Tewin Society Award 

Have you nominated anyone for the Tewin Society Award yet? Please do not assume 
that someone else has already nominated your local hero …... it’s time for you to do it 
yourself!  Nominations for this year’s award must be submitted before 30

th
 November 

2012, so you need to act promptly. 

Nominations must be for unpaid work that has contributed to the Heritage, Environment 
or Conservation of Tewin.  We all benefit from the good work of these volunteers and 
the Tewin Society Award is a way that we can thank and honour them for their work. 
Your nomination form could be a significant part of this, so please complete and submit 
one soon. 

Nomination forms can be collected from Tewin Stores or Tebbutts, or you can download 
it from the THACS page on the Tewin village website (www.tewinvillage.co.uk) 

Ray Keppler, Chairman of the Tewin Society Award Committee 

FRIENDS OF DANESBURY & QUEEN VICTORIA MEMORIAL HOSPITAL 
 

Over the last year or so transport has presented a growing problem for the Danesbury 
team. Patients, including Out Patients, often need taking off-site for treatment or home 
assessment and it has become increasingly difficult to organise appropriate transport. 
The ambulance service is severely strained and has great difficulty in organising non-
urgent journeys, meaning long waits and missed appointments. 
Other transport services are pressured with high demands and insufficient resources. 
The solution is the purchase of a specialist vehicle which the Friends have agreed to 
fund at a cost of around £20,000.  Garaged at Danesbury, the vehicle will make a tre-
mendous difference to both patients and staff. 
Earlier this autumn a local Zumba group led by Ellena Brooks, held a raffle at their class 
which meets weekly at Welwyn Civic Centre. The members decided to donate the pro-
ceeds to the Friends.  Our Treasurer was persuaded to join the class to accept the 
cheque!  Now that’s real dedication to our cause! 
A reminder that with Christmas only a few weeks away our unique Danesbury cards are 
on sale in our Knebworth and Welwyn shops as well as Danesbury and QVM Hospital. 
Unlike many other charity cards these are designed by patients and printed by us so eve-
ry penny comes to our charity. 

Friends of Danesbury and Queen Victoria Memorial Hospital 01438 840514         
E-mail: danesburyqvm@btconnect.com www.danesburyqvm.co.uk 

‘Black & White Ball’ 

17
th

 November 2012 

Tewin Bury Farm Hotel 

……. a night of champagne, dinner and dancing to help us raise money.  £70 per head.                                                                                                                  
Please contact Janet Wright on 01438 798722 or email janet.wright@hotmail.co.uk  

    Operation Christmas Child 2012 Shoe Box Appeal 
Just a final reminder that all shoe boxes need to be completed and delivered to Jackie 
by 20/11/2012 or delivered to Elizabeth Wilson.  They can also be left at St Peter’s when 
there are services on Sundays 4

th
, 11

th
 and 18

th
 November. 

You can also donate and gift aid securely on-line at     
www.samaritanspurse.co.uk.com          
Thank you for your continued interest. 
Jackie Beadle. jackie@jbeadle.plus.com   01438 798 247  

mailto:danesburyqvm@btconnect.com
http://www.danesburyqvm.co.uk/
http://www.samaritanspurse.co.uk.com
mailto:jackie@jbeadle.plus.com
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ISABEL HOSPICE — Welwyn Hatfield  
Forthcoming events supporting your local Hospice 

Any queries please ring Gill Macdonald on 01707 382500 
 

Sat. 10
th

 November: ‘Christmas Market’ at the Riding School, Hatfield House 
50% of proceeds to Isabel Hospice.  Admission £2, accompanied children free.          
More details from Sandra Benjamin on 01707 262632 

 
Sat. 17

th
 November: ‘Light of Love’ on the green outside The Campus, WGC 

The ceremony takes place from 4-5pm.  We would like to invite you to join us in remem-
bering loved ones and friends no longer with us this Christmas.  The tree lights are sym-
bolic in remembering their lives at this time of year.  There will be a short service of re-
membrance, carol singing and a countdown to the tree-lighting.  You will be able to take 
home a small star to hang on your own tree.  Names will be entered in a ‘Book of Love’ 
and after the ceremony will be at the nearest Isabel Hospice shop. 

 
Sat. 24

th
 November: ‘Light of Love’ at Hatfield Galleria: 4-5pm 

The ceremony takes place from 4-5pm.  We would like to invite you to join us in remem-
bering loved ones and friends no longer with us this Christmas.  The tree lights are sym-
bolic in remembering their lives at this time of year.  There will be a short service of re-
membrance, carol singing and a countdown to the tree-lighting.  You will be able to take 
home a small star to hang on your own tree.  Names will be entered in a ‘Book of Love’ 
and after the ceremony will be at the nearest Isabel Hospice shop. 

Sun. 25
th

 November: ‘Christmas Fair’, Wodson Park, Wadesmill, Ware SG12 0UQ 
Taking place from 10.30 - 4.30pm we have a great selection of gifts, decorations and fes-
tive food available.  Entry is £3 and free for accompanied children.   
Prospective stallholders should ring Renee Friend on 01279 755320 

 
Sun. 2

nd
 December: ‘Jingle Bells & Bows Fun Run’ North side of Stanborough  

      Lakes, WGC; 9.30-1.30pm 
Sponsored by John Lewis, the event has a 5km run or 4km walk. Come and join in with 
friends, family or on your own. Everyone welcome … even well-behaved dogs.  Fancy 
dress optional, the more novel the better!   
Admission is adults £12, children under 16 years £5 and under 5’s free. 

 
Sat. 8

th
 December: The ‘Dickens Christmas Ball’ at Capel Manor, Enfield 

Come and celebrate our 30th anniversary in splendid Victorian decorated marquees to 
conjure up the world of Dickens’ famous novels. 
Good food & wine a plenty, scintillating entertainment, dancing and Christmas cheer with 
fundraising auctions and raffles to support our work. 
Dress — Victorian/Dickens costume or black or white tie and evening dress.  List of cos-
tume hire outlets available. 
Tickets £125 per person incl. Champagne reception, 3 course dinner and table wines. 
Tables of 10 or 12, or join a mixed table. 
For ticket applications ring Suzanne Coleman on 01438 717406 

 
Thu. 20

th
 December:  ‘The Wind in the Willows’, Barn Theatre, WGC  AL8 6ST 

A Charity performance to be held. 
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388 Bus Service 
The scheduled time for the school bus was changed on 8th October and it now runs 10 minutes 
earlier in the morning only. The new timetable is available to view at www.intalink.org.uk Click 
on ‘Timetables’ and then ‘Area 6’ and scroll down to ‘388’. A printed version of the new timetable 
will be available in due course. 

Planning 
All planning applications are available for viewing on the East Herts Council website 
www.eastherts.gov.uk by clicking on ‘Online Planning’ and then ‘View planning applications 
online’ using their individual LPA planning reference e.g. 3/12/1488/FP 

Land Rear of Seven Acres, 49 Upper Green Road, Tewin (3/12/1488/FP) 
The landowner has submitted an application for a proposed barn conversion to holiday lets and 
bed and breakfast accommodation with covered walkway – TPC Objected 

Land at Rose & Crown, Upper Green Road, Tewin (3/12/0038/FP) 
Erection of a detached four bedroom dwelling with access onto Upper Green Road – TPC Object-
ed – EHC Refused 

Following East Herts Council’s refusal of planning permission the landowner submitted an appeal 
to the Planning Inspectorate which has now been allowed. 

53 Orchard Road, Tewin (3/12/1003/FP) 
Front Boundary wall, gates & pillars with lights. Single storey front extension (retrospective) – TPC 
Objected – EHC Refused 

Following East Herts Council (EHC) refusal of planning permission the householder has submitted 
an appeal to the Planning Inspectorate and a decision is awaited. All comments originally submit-
ted to EHC will be available to the Planning Inspectorate. 

Grass Warren Development (3/12/1150/FP) 
Garage Site to the rear of 17-28 Grass Warren, Tewin. 

The Planning Officer is awaiting amended plans and the application is expected to go to Develop-
ment Control Committee on 7th November 2012. 

PARISH COUNCIL INFORMATION 
Next Parish Council meeting is Monday 12th November 2012, Tewin Memorial Hall, 7.45pm. 
Agenda: Please notify the Clerk at least one week before the meeting if you wish to suggest items 
for discussion at the meeting. The agenda is published on the Notice Board outside Tewin Stores 
3 working days before the meeting. All Parishioners are welcome to attend and are invited to 
make comments at the start of the meeting. 
Minutes: These are displayed at Tewin Stores, the Memorial Hall, at the bus shelter at the top of 
Desborough Drive and on the website www.tewinvillage.co.uk  The minutes are not published until 
approved and signed at the subsequent meeting. 
Newsletters/Meeting Dates: These are published on the website www.tewinvillage.co.uk 
Queries: Please contact: 
Chairman, Kristina Lawson Tel: 01438-717256 
Clerk, Caroline McFarlane Tel: 01438-798969 E-mail - caroline.mcfarlane@virgin.net 

East Herts District Councillors: North Ward: Cllr Michael McMullen Tel: 01920 463430 
East Herts District Councillors: South Ward: Cllr Linda Haysey Tel 01992 582151 
Herts County Councillor: Cllr Bryan Hammond Tel: 07909 002624 
Police Community Team:  01707-354192 - For non-emergency purposes 
Highways Fault Line: 0300 123 40 47- For reporting potholes etc 
East Herts District Council: 01279-655261 or www.eastherts.gov.uk - For reporting smoke & 
noise nuisance, flytipping, flyposting, dead animals on the road, stray dogs, dog fouling, 
abandoned vehicles, Environmental Services, Environmental Health, Pest Control, Waste 
Services, Planning, Tree Preservation Orders, Parking Warden for parking offences. 

Tewin Parish Council 


